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              Port State Control & LRIT Co-ordination Responsibilities 

 

The purpose of this notice is to advise shipowners, operators, managers and Masters of Isle of 

Man registered ships of information in respect of Port State Control & LRIT Co-ordination activities 

 
 

The Isle of Man Ship Registry wishes to advise aforementioned persons concerned with port state 
control and LRIT activities about changes to personnel within the Ship Registry, who will in future 
be responsible for the co-ordination of these two activities. 

 

Mr Mark Bregazzi, Senior Surveyor / PSC Co-ordinator is due retire at the end of April 2018 and 
responsibility for the co-ordination of all port state control activities will now be overseen by Mr 
Tyrone Dwyer, Senior Surveyor, tyrone.dwyer@gov.im who will be assisted by Mr Robert Hunter, 
Senior Surveyor robert.hunter@gov.im    

 

We would be grateful to all parties concerned, if all respective port state control inspection reports, 
whether recorded with or without deficiencies could now be forwarded by e-mail to Tyrone and 
Robert, and copied to the main survey e-mail address; marine.survey@gov.im in order to compile 
our annual PSC inspection records. 

 

Similarly as Mark retires the co-ordination of the LRIT National Data Centre (NDC) will be handed 
over to Mr Ilja Kondratjuks, Senior Surveyor, ilja.kondratjuks@gov.im who will now take on the 
responsibility of the day to day activities in connection with Isle of Man registered ships and their 
LRIT functions.  Again all e-mail correspondence with respect to LRIT activities should be sent to 
Ilja and copied to the marine.survey@gov.im  

 
 
 
 

David Gooberman 
Principal Surveyor 
Isle of Man Ship Registry 
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